
 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher’s Message 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 

Thank you so much for such a positive start back to the Summer 

Term 2022. We are so glad that so many of you joined us for our 

fun Easter Parades. Since the pandemic, these are the occasions 

we have really missed. We will be starting with the much-loved 

Class Assemblies again in September, so get ready for me to get 

you up to perform alongside your children at the end!  

 

Y1 have already had a fun learning experience to Hackney City 

Farm. They were excited to learn that goats have 4 stomachs and 

donkeys have amazing memories. They also did flower pressing 

and had a lovely play outside on the climbing equipment. 

 

Badminton has started this term for some year groups. We will 

have a focus on athletics and cricket in other year groups. 

  

Eid Mubarak to everyone who celebrated recently. We hope that 

you all had a special day. 

 

SATs 
The month of May sees the start of 

SATs (Statutory Assessment Tests). 

KS1 begin this week in small groups, over 

time, and try not to let them even know 

they are doing tests- no pressure or 

anxiety. 

KS2 have their SATs week w/b 9 May. 

They have designated start and finish 

times and the papers are sent off externally 

to be marked. They have all worked really 

hard and are well prepared. We have 

arranged breakfast for them all from 8am 

Monday to Thursday. We just want them to 

do their best. There are lots of fun things 

planned for the rest of May, June and July- 

just got to get through next week- the final 

push! 

Y1 Phonics screening check starts 

Monday 6 June. Children go out 1:1 but 

again we try to make it a game so they 

donôt know they are really doing a test. 

Please check with your childôs teacher if 

you have any questions. 

Platinum Jubilee preparations / 
School Council 
We are planning a party themed food 
trial day on Thursday 19th May pre the 
Platinum Jubilee. We will be serving lots 
of delicious party themed food to help 
inspire the children to design their own 

Platinum Jubilee menu! We want all of 
the children to take part in this 
exciting occasion so make sure you 
have a school dinner on this day!  
 

Summer Fayre 
This year’s Summer Fayre will be after 

school on Friday 1st July- We will use 

the same format as the Winter Fair with lot 

of stalls outside and inside. The Summer 

Fayre is one of our PTAôs main fundraising 

events and the money raised helps to fund 

lots of extra projects/ resources and 

activities at school. We really need your 

help and support to make this event a 

success. If you can help out then please 

email queensbridgefriends@gmail.com for 

more information. We will hold a planning 

meeting for those involved soon so will let 

you know when this is happening. 

Ms Bailey 

Queensbridge 
Primary News 

May 2022 
Ready, Respectful and Safe 

May brings sunny and 

warm days to play with 

our friends in the 

playground. Please 

remember to send your 

child to school with a 

water bottle, hat and 

nut free sunscreen that 

they can apply 

themselves.  

Children should also be 

bringing a healthy snack 

at break time- no 

sweets or crisps please!   

 

Digital Leaders 

programming workshop 

Y5 Science lessons at   

The Bridge Academy 

Trips return- Y1 go to Hackney 

City Farm! 

mailto:queensbridgefriends@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Well-Being and Mental Health 
We welcome Natalia from MHST (Mental 
Health Support Team) and Susie from 
WAMHS (Wellbeing and Mental Health in 
Schools) who will be working alongside staff 
and parents at Queensbridge to support 
emotional wellbeing and mental health at 
school. 
 

Queensbridge Gardeners 
Thank you so much to our fabulous parent/carer gardeners who have been working 
hard each weekend tending the schoolôs Nature and Edible Garden. It is very exciting 
to see the seeds and young plants growing and we really appreciate the effort you 
have put in. In school, we are reminding the children about how to treat the garden 
with respect and the Eco Warriors are supporting this message. If you would like to join 
the gardeners, then speak to Karolina for more information. 

  

 

Notable School Dates 

May 

Throughout May Y2 SATs will be carried out 

w/b 9th May Y6 SATs Week  

18th May Year 5 are working with UBS on their 
debating skills, National Numeracy Day 
and attending Science Lessons at the 
Bridge Academy. 

18th May Holi spring festival workshops  

19th May Music concert for Instrumentalists at 
school 

19th May Pre-Jubilee Food Trial ï Children to 
have school dinners to take part 

19th May Reception parent drop in session 9:15-
10:15am 

23rd May Choir Trip O2 Young Voices 

29th May Children finish for half term at 3:20pm 

June 

w/b 6th June Year 4 Times table check starts (3 
weeks) 

w/b 6th June Y1 Phonics Screening  

7th June Y6 Kayaking starts 

w/b 13th June Assessment Week for Y1,3,4,5 

w//b 20th June STEAM Week 

30th June Y3 Trip to Kew Gardens 

30th June Y4 Opera Performance 

 
 

Eco Committee 
The Eco Committee are thrilled to 

announce that the Eco Warriorôs 

Recycle Now animation has been 

nominated for Into Film Awards for 

Best Animation 11 and under. We 

have been invited to the prestigious 

Awards Ceremony in Leicester 

Square later in June. We will keep 

you updated as we know more!  

 

 

 

Music News! 
The Summer Term is 

super busy for Music 

as you can see in the 

calendar dates.  

Year 5 and Year 1 

have been to see the 

London Symphony 

Orchestra, at the 

Barbican, for a concert 

that celebrated the 

contribution of Women 

Composers.  

On Thursday 19th 

May at 2:15pm we will 

be hosting an 

Orchestra Concert 

involving many of the 

children who play 

instruments at school. 

Please come along at 

to see our fantastic 

instrumentalists and 

celebrate how hard 

they have been 

working in their music 

lessons. 

Spanish news 
¡Hola Amigos! 

Before the Easter Holidays, we 

made and wrote Easter Cards in 

Spanish and sent them to our 

partner school in Madrid. This week 

we received a very special parcel of 

cards back and have enjoyed 

reading the messages from our 

friends in Spanish lessons. 

 

Y1 & Y5 at Barbican 

Y4 design costumes 

for Opera 


